DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 27 February 2013 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – in the Chair


Cllr M Billing



Cllr R Clayton






Cllr J Garnett


Cllr S Plunkett
Mrs J Markham – Clerk

In attendance:  


Local Electors - 2
1. Minutes of Meeting on 16 January 2013
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 16 January 2013 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

2. Matters Arising

(i) Highways Matters  It was reported that Highways had now agreed to carry out works to improve drainage up Heights Lane.  This was welcomed.
(ii) Report by North Yorkshire Police and A65 Road Safety  The Clerk reported that PCSO Gary Battison had agreed to pass on details of any road traffic accidents in the area, and had advised that residents should notify the Police direct of any incidents of dangerous driving.  This had been publicised on the village website.  Fund-raising by the Hirsts continued, and this was helping to increase public awareness of road safety issues.
3. Tour de France
At the invitation of the Chairman, Andy Bates put forward proposals for hosting the likely influx of visitors to the village when the Tour de France was due to pass through Draughton in July 2014.   The Trustees of the Village Hall Committee had already held initial discussions on the proposals.
After discussion, it was agreed to write to all villagers to gauge the level of local interest in the event and to publicise it on the village website.  In the meantime, further information as regards the county-wide planning and organisation for the event would be sought.  Cllr Plunkett agreed to help research this, and a further report would be made to the next meeting.  
4. Planning Applications
(i) Fairleigh - application for works to trees approved.
(ii) Meadowcroft House – application for extension approved.

(iii) The Old Chapel – application for tree works –objection to be made.

(iv) West Berwick Farm) – pre-application invitation for comments

(v) Draughton Heights  )   on proposed upgrades to base stations (mobile phone masts) –  

further information to be sought from applicant and proposals to be discussed at the next meeting
(vi) Farfield Farm – agricultural extension – no comments to be made.

5. Consultations
Police and Crime Commissioner Draft Plan  The Clerk reported that the new Commissioner’s draft plan had been released for public consultation and comments were invited by 18 March.  The plan was available to view online at www.crimeplan.org.uk.  A summary of the proposals was noted; any comments would be sent to the Clerk for discussion at the next meeting, and a brief holding response would be sent to the Commissioner.

6. Correspondence
(i) White Rose Update  This was circulated for information.

(ii) Boundary Commission for England  A letter had been received (via the District Council) noting that the boundary review 2013 had been postponed until 2018.

7. Schedule of Meeting Dates 2013/14
The Clerk presented a proposed schedule of meeting dates for 2013/14.  This was approved in principle, subject to adjustment of individual dates as necessary.
8. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 20 March 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
The meeting closed at 8.40pm.

Chairman
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